

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



Friday 4th November 2022

A: D'Eyrcourt, we aim to be our BEST-

<u>Class Dojo</u>



The winning classes the week before half term were: 1/2M and 5/6T

The winning classes this week are: 1/2M and 3/4B

I hope that you all enjoyed a lovely half term break. It was great to welcome all of our pupils back to school this week, they have settled back into school brilliantly, ready to learn.

We hope all of our families enjoyed Diwali during the half term - thank you for the images you sent! We hope that you enjoyed celebrating Halloween and this weekend you enjoy Bonfire Night. The children have been reminded about firework safety in assemblies this week.

Next week is Remembrance and we will have some poppies available in school for children to buy, Year 5 and 6 will be taking a trip to the Heath Park Memorial to pay their respects on Friday. We also have school photographs on Wednesday where children will have individual and sibling photographs taken. Please ensure that children have on their uniform on this day.

Thanks as always for your continued support.

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

<u>Attendance</u>

The winning classes the week before half term were 3/4B and 3/4RB with 98.3%

The winning classes this week are 5/6P and 5/6T with 99.2%

November 2022

Dates for your diary

11th - Year 5/6 visit to local war memorial

11th - Remembrance Afternoon (Art activities across the school)

14th - Odd Socks Day for Anti-Bullying week -children to wear odd socks

18th-Children in Need - own clothes day £1 donation

21st, 22nd - Year 6- Nurse in to complete height and weight checks

24th - Parents Evening 3.20pm-7.20pm (more information to follow)

<u>Celebrating Success Outside of</u> <u>School</u>

Inaya, Harlow R, Rafiq, Raniah, Mitchell, Maddy Dyer, Alfie T, Madison D- Swimming awards

Inaya J, Amelia J - Thai Boxing

Yuvraj G, Baldeep and Jaskirit - Cricket

December 2022

2nd- INSET Day

7th - Rock Steady Concert 2.15pm (more information to follow)

9th - Year 1/2 Christmas performance am and pm (more information to follow)

9th - Influenz Flu Vaccinations in school

14th - Reception Carol Concert - 9.15am (more information to follow)

15th - Christmas meal in school (more information to follow)

16th - Christmas jumper day and Christmas Parties (more information to follow)





















D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby



Numbots/Times Tables Rock Stars Day!

Today we have been celebrating all things number fact related! The children all looked amazing dressed as robots and rock stars joining in lots of mathematical fun and games. Thank you so much for your support with this - some of the robots were incredible and they have obviously taken time to make so thank you so much! The children have loved practising their rapid skills today with TTRS battles and challenging one another. The children in KS1 should now have their Numbots logins so they can have a go at home practising their number skills!

<u>Kingswood</u>

The children in Year 2 had a fabulous time at Kingswood before half term, learning valuable new skills and staying away from home for the first time. The staff said that the children were excellently behaved and they loved their first 'residential' experience. Well done to the children involved.

Thank you to Years 5/6 for their wonderful harvest assembly before half term. The children performed a variety of songs and poems and shared the importance of giving. Thank you for the wonderful donations for The Good Shepherd Ministry - they were so grateful.

Flu Vaccinations

On Friday 9th December, Vaccination UK be visiting our school to offer the flu vaccine to all eligible children in Reception to Year 6. Please ensure you complete the online consent form to inform Vaccination UK of your decision – the link is available on Class

<u>Poppies in school</u>

We are rapidly approaching Remembrance Day. As a result, School Council will be selling poppies every day next week, where all donations will be given to the Royal British Legion. The recommended donation is £1 but any larger amounts would be greatly appreciated.



As you may have heard on Class Dojo, the children in year 5 and 6 have been competing in the Gamel-Reading Book Quiz - this year the quiz was held via Microsoft Teams. After some extremely difficult questions during the first round, the team have now made it through to the Semi-Final! They have all worked so hard over the last 6 weeks. The team this year is Phoebe, Annabelle, Finley, Evie, Amelia and Yuvraj. We are very proud of them all. Well done team!

<u>Christmas Fayre 2022</u>

We are very excited to announce that this year marks the return of our DEyncourt Christmas Fayre. This year, the event will be held on Thursday 1st December, from 3:30-5:30. We are really looking forward to welcoming our school community back into school, following a strange few years. Staff will be organising a range of activities and games but we need your help!

Do you, or anyone you know run a small business that would like a stall at the fayre? Tables are available for the small fee of £12. If you require more space, you can purchase two tables for £20. Any profits that you make on the day are yours to keep. We are also looking for some fantastic raffle prizes such as physical merchandise or vouchers for products and/or services.

If you are interested, please contact either Mrs Claybrooke or Miss Ford for more information. Thank you for your continued support - we couldn't do it without you!

<u>Parents Evening Bookings</u>

Parents evening is fantastic opportunity for staff to share your child's successes and next steps with you. We will be using our online system - School Cloud to book our face to face appointments. Our evening will take place on Thursday 24th November 2022. Appointments start from 3.30pm until 7.30pm.

From Monday 7th November 2022, you will be able to book a 5-minute appointment with your child's teacher and then spend some time looking through your child's books. Slots will be available to book until Monday 21st November 2022. After this time, you will not be able to book an appointment. You should have received your child's login details today

Open Evening

We are hosting an Open Evening on Wednesday 7th December for all new pupils and parents. The evening will run from 5pm-7pm. If you know of any families who are interested in joining our fantastic school, please share this information with them.